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Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 898 as amended provides temporary increased wage subsidies for the trial job program and transitional jobs demonstration projects by utilizing federal TANF emergency funds under ARRA.  For the trial job program, current law provides a wage subsidy of $300 per month.  Under AB 898, the subsidy would increase to minimum wage for between 20 and 40 hours per week, up to 1,040 hours total.





For the transitional jobs demonstration projects the subsidy would temporarily increase the same as the trial job program.  The bill also eliminates the current 2,500 job cap and county restrictions, making the program a statewide program with no limit on number of participants.  The bill also requires W-2 agencies to collaborate with local workforce development boards to place people in jobs.





Additionally, the bill requires DCF to report to Joint Finance quarterly on progress, effectiveness, to determine what state expenditures could count as matching funds under the ARRA formula, and seek additional federal funding that may be available.  It requires DWD to promote the trial job program and enhanced transitional jobs demonstration project on the job center website.





All changes in the amended bill, including the higher wages and 2,500 job cap, would sunset once the department determines that TANF emergency funds are no longer available, except the provisions relating to W-2 agencies and DWD.  





Fiscal Effect:


There is no GPR cost.  The bill as amended would utilize available TANF FED emergency funds, and would sunset if FED funds become unavailable.  The current program had a high month of 33 participants in June 2009.  Assuming this is more successful, and assuming a monthly caseload of 100 participants, Fiscal Bureau estimates the cost to be $2.3 million FED.  At 1,000 participants, the total cost would be $22.7 million FED.  As amended, the department must come to JCF for passive review approval of expenditures above the $5.6 appropriated under Act 28.  If AA1 is not adopted, the bill allows for up to $60 million of FED funds for these programs.





Supporters Message:


There is no GPR cost.  The bill would utilize available FED TANF emergency funds for these jobs, and Wisconsin is currently one of 9 states not doing so.





Opponents Arguments:


AB 898 expands these programs, and there will undoubtedly be attempts to shift the funding to GPR once the federal emergency TANF funds expire. 





AB 898 increases W-2 benefits at a time when the TANF program is facing a $52 million structural deficit.  





Key Supporters:





Rep. Grigsby; David Reimer, Community Advocates Public Policy Institute; Joseph Ellwanger, MICAH/WISDOM; Patricia Schram, Workforce Board of South Central Wisconsin; Sen. Coggs; Rep. Roys; Tim Elverman, YWCA of Greater Milwaukee; Mari Kay, Wisconsin Workforce Development Association





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against the bill.
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Committee Vote:


On March 31, 2010 the Assembly Committee on Jobs, the Economy and Small Business recommended passage of AB 898, 11-1 (Krusick).





On April 9, 2010 the Joint Committee on Finance recommended adoption of Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 853 11-4 (GOP members voted no) and recommended passage as amended 13-2 (Reps. Vos, Montgomery voted no, Sens. Darling, Olsen voted yes).





Staff Author of Bill Summary





Chris Reader; Office of Rep. Rich Zipperer (6-5120)
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